

Dear 1st Grade Parents,

Welcome!  First Grade is a wonderful time in a child’s and a parent’s life.  Everyone is eager and filled with excitement.  We all want the experience to be a positive one.  We have attached some information and suggestions that may be helpful to you and your child.
THE FIRST DAY OF SCHOOL: The first day of school will be Tuesday, Aug. 15th.  This is a full session day- 7:50 a.m. – 2:55 p.m. 
LUNCH: All students will be eating lunch in the cafeteria.  Students eating school lunch will walk through the buffet line, choose what they wish to eat and place their own food on their tray.  Along with the hot lunch, a sack lunch is always offered.  This consists of a peanut butter sandwich, pretzels, milk and a cookie.  Please advise us of any food allergies.
LUNCH ACCOUNTS: Your child will have his/her own lunch account. Students will be issued a lunch card with their student number on it.   Adults will assist students pressing their number into the keypad at the cashiers. Money can be deposited into the account by cash or a check made out to Columbia Public Schools, or you may access their account at the CPS website.  Normal amounts to deposit are $10.00 - $20.00 a month.  Daily lunch is $2.80 and breakfast is $1.85. Adult lunch is $3.75. Free and reduced lunch forms are available for those who qualify. 
SNACKS AND BIRTHDAYS: Snacks are not provided by the school district. To solve this dilemma, we ask each family to donate a snack once a month.  District Policy requires an ingredients list for any snack that is donated due to allergies. Snack time is a community building time.  We also use this opportunity to include math skills. Students will learn to calculate the number of children in the class and how much snack each one may receive.  Snack suggestions are: graham crackers, cheese crackers, goldfish, Chex Mix, pretzels, pudding, clementines, apples, grapes, cheese cubes, etc.  We appreciate healthy snacks whenever possible, even for our birthday celebrations (muffins, rice-krispie treats…cupcakes are discouraged).    
Birthdays are celebrated on the day of or the closest day if the birthday falls on a weekend. Summertime birthdays will be celebrated in May or if you choose we can do a half birthday.   Students will receive a birthday ribbon and pencil.  You may want to send a snack for your child’s birthday (see above). This will be shared at the regular snack time.
CLOTHING: First graders need to wear comfortable, worry free clothing, allowing for easy movement.  Remember that they will be sitting on the floor, using art supplies, doing experiments, exploring all sorts of things, and playing outside. Also, please help by choosing clothing that your child can manage by himself/herself.  It is a good idea to send an extra set of clothing in your child’s backpack if they are prone to accidents. Students are welcome to keep a labeled, light jacket in the classroom coat closet. 
BACKPACKS: Your child will need a backpack or a bookbag to carry things to and from school.  Please be sure it is large enough to hold a folder.  Friday folders will be sent home on Fridays with notes and announcements.  Please check backpacks nightly!
HOMEWORK FOLDERS:  Each week on Monday your child will bring home his/her homework folder.  They are responsible to complete the pages and bring back the folder by Friday.  We plan the homework so that minimal input from parents is needed, but you may always help them read and understand the directions.  Sometimes we will assign family homework, but this will be marked as such. 
SAFETY: If your child is going to walk to or from school, please practice the route many times. We ask that students walk with an adult. Bus riders need to know their bus number and understand where they are to get on and off the bus.  
ARRIVAL/DISMISSAL: Children not riding the bus can be dropped off at the front door of school.  Teachers will be there to greet them and direct them where to go. School doors are open at 7:35 am.  The tardy bell rings at 7:55 am. Bus riders will be dismissed first at 2:55. Walkers and car riders will be dismissed at 3:05.  Please be here promptly.  There is NO parking available in front of the school until the buses leave. Adventure Club dismisses at 3:00.  
BUS TRANSPORTATION: At the beginning of school, expect delays while the drivers are learning the new routes.  The following suggestions may be helpful: Plan to wait with your child at your stop until the bus arrives to bring him/her to school.  Many parents have their children “practice’’ riding the bus, while they follow along in their car.  This helps relieve any jitters and gives you the opportunity to check the route and determine the time needed to get to and from school. 
ANY CHANGES IN YOUR CHILD’S TRANSPORTATION ROUTINE MUST BE COMMUNICATED IN WRITING OR A PHONE CALL TO THE OFFICE.  IF THERE IS NO NOTE OR PHONE CALL, YOUR CHILD WILL BE SENT HOME IN THE USUAL WAY.  (Even if they insist you are picking them up)  Keep in mind, buses will be leaving before parent pick-up. 
SPECIAL CLASSES: Lee will be implementing a Monday-Friday rotation for specialist classes (art, music, PE, media, dance and movement, counselor). P.E. and library check-out will ALWAYS be on the same day.
Your child must wear tennis shoes for P.E and Dance & Movement.  It is suggested to wear their tennis shoes daily or keep them in their backpack until you get familiar with the P.E. and Dance & Movement schedule.  Children are expected to participate in each session unless we are notified by a parent or with a doctor’s note.  
In addition your child will have Integration Periods throughout the year, involving the art, music, media, dance and movement, and classroom teachers collaborating on a focus of study and teaching together.  During this time, your child will have an extra art and music session.  These periods of study are usually ended with a class presentation to our families and friends.

ABSENCES: This is the beginning of your child’s school career. Attendance is important.  We appreciate your cooperation in making him/her realize the necessity of attending regularly and on time. However, children with colds or other illnesses should not attend school. In addition, if your child has a fever, he/she must stay home for 24 hours before returning to school.  Please call the office to notify us of your child’s absence.

VOLUNTEERING: If you plan to volunteer in the classroom, at school or on field trips, you will need to fill out the volunteer forms and the background check application. You can find the three forms on the CPS website under the Community Relations tab or by using the following link. https://www.cpsk12.org/Page/11344 The forms may take up to four weeks for processing so the sooner you complete the forms the better. We really appreciate our volunteers! 
We look forward to working with you. If you have any questions or concerns, call 214-3530 and leave a message.  We will return your call as soon as possible.

Here’s to a successful school year!

Your First Grade Teachers,
Becca Turner, Kiri Teasley, Lottie Bushmann
